## LIBERTARIAN PARTY

2600 VIRGINIA AVENUE, NW, SUITE 100 ★ WASHINGTON DC 20037 ★ (202) 333-0008

Michael Wilson 6468 SE Division Portland OR 97206-1278 FAX: (503) 658-2699

December 5, 1995

Dear Mr. Wilson:

Recently, the national Libertarian Party office received a letter from Richard Poulo, which we forwarded to Steve Dasbach, Chair of the National LP. A copy of that letter is attached.

As you can see, Mr. Poulo asked Mr. Dasbach to take several actions. Mr. Dasbach has the authority to act on this matter under Article 8 of the National LP Bylaws:

Section 1: No person, group or organization may use the name "Libertarian Party" or any confusingly similar designation except an organization to which the Party grants affiliate party status.

Section 3: There shall be no more than one affiliate party in any one state . . .

Because of the complex nature of the situation in Oregon, Mr. Dasbach has decided to ask the Libertarian National Committee (LNC) discuss this issue at their next meeting on Saturday, December 9th and 10th, here in Washington, DC.

To ensure that the LNC has all the relevant facts available about the situation in Oregon — and to guarantee that your position is clearly explained and adequately represented — could you please . . .

1) Provide factual documents relating to the dispute in Oregon. Such documents could include state party bylaws; Judicial Committee rulings; copies of recall petitions(s); minutes of State Committee meetings; correspondence with state government officials, and so on.

2) Provide any other supporting documentation you think is relevant, such as (for example) a personal explanation of the situation; statements from any participants; correspondence with other members of the State Committee, and so on.

Because the LNC meeting is *this* week, I will need all documentation in my hands by the close of business on **Friday, December 8, 1995.** Please send it to my personal attention here at the LP headquarters.

3) Provide the name and phone number of an individual representing your viewpoint, who the LNC could contact by telephone on Saturday, December 9th, if they have additional questions. (This person would need to be available, if needed, on Saturday afternoon.)

In addition, you are invited to send a representative to the LNC meeting, if you choose to. If you would like to have someone attend, please feel free to call Mr. Kris Williams here in our office for information about the meeting site, hotels, and so on.

Mr. Wilson, I will call you after sending this fax, to make sure you received it, and to answer any questions you might have.

Sincerely,

Bill Winter

**Director of Communications**